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4 September 2015 
 
 
 
The Hon Adam Giles MLA 
Chief Minister 
The Hon Peter Chandler MLA 
Minster for Transport 
GPO Box 3146 
Darwin  NT  0801 
 
Via Email:  Chief.Minister@nt.gov.au  
  Minister.Chandler@nt.gov.au  
 
 
Dear Chief Minister Giles and Minister Chandler, 
 
End open speed limits in the Northern Territory once and for all 
 
On behalf of the Royal Australasian College of Physicians, the Royal Australasian College of 
Surgeons and the Australasian College for Emergency Medicine, we write to condemn the 
Northern Territory government’s planned expansion of the open speed limit zone on the Stuart 
Highway, and to call for an end to open speed limits in the Northern Territory once, and for all. 
 
The open speed limits trial, introduced in February 2014 on a 200km stretch of the Stuart 
Highway north of Alice Springs, was a backwards step for road safety in the Northern Territory. 
Since this time we have consistently outlined the risks the trial poses to all road users in the 
Territory, and called upon your government to abolish open speed limits, particularly in the 
absence of any publically available review. 
 
In 2014, the number of fatalities on Northern Territory roads was three times higher than the 
Australian national average.i The risks posed by open speed limits on Territory roads are 
compounded by poor road conditions and the long distances from emergency services and 
medical care. 
 
Open speed limits create significant dangers for motorists and pedestrians. Research shows 
that a 5% increase in speed leads to a 15% increase in serious injury crashes and a 22% 
increase in fatal crashes.ii Internationally, there has been global trend away from open speed 
limits, based on consistent evidence linking speed to car crashes, deaths and injuries.iii 
 
Open speed limit zones jeopardise the health and safety of all road users in the Northern 
Territory and undermine the Northern Territory government’s commitment to the National 
Road Safety Strategy 2011-2020. We are deeply concerned that the continuation and 
proposed expansion of open speed limit zones will see increased speed-related motor vehicle 
accidents and fatalities on Northern Territory roads. Our Colleges urgently call on the Northern 
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Territory government to prioritise the safety of all Territory road users by halting any planned 
expansion of open speed limit zones in the Northern Territory and abolishing the existing open 
speed limit zone on the Stuart Highway. 
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
Dr Stephen Gourley    Dr Anthony Cross 
Chair, NT Faculty     President 
Australasian College for Emergency Medicine Australasian College for Emergency Medicine 
 

 
Dr Christine Connors    Laureate Professor Nicholas Talley 
Chair, NT Committee    President 
Royal Australasian College of Physicians  Royal Australasian College of Physicians 
 
 

    
Dr John Treacy     Professor David Watters OBE 
Chair, NT Regional Committee   President 
Royal Australasian College of Surgeons  Royal Australasian College of Surgeons  
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